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CHAIR CARROLL:

(Gavel).

Land Use Committee meeting of

February 16th, 2005 will come to order.

This

10

morning we have two items on the agenda, and we have

11

with us Councilmembers Michelle Anderson, Jo Anne

12

Johnson, Dain Kane, Danny Mateo, Mike Molina, and

13

Vice-Chair Joseph Pontanilla.

14

Councilmember Tavares and Mr. Hokama.

15

ITEM NO.5:

Excused are

CHANGE IN ZONING FOR MAUl MEMORIAL MEDICAL
CENTER (WAILUKU) (C.C. No. 05-72)

16
17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

morning.

19

without further ado I will calIon Mr. Foley.

20

MR. FOLEY:

We have two items on our agenda this
The first we will be taking LU-5, and

Mr. Chairman, this is an application for a

21

change in zoning, and it was initiated by myself at

22

the request of the Maui Memorial Hospital, and the

23

change would be from R-3 Residential to P-1

24

Public/Quasi-Public.

25

to bring the zoning into conformance with not only

And this is a change in order
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1

the community plan, but the fact that the property

2

has been developed for many years as a hospital.
The Planning Commission had a public hearing

3

4

on this application January 11th.

5

testified -- excuse me -- at the hearing, and the

6

Planning Commission unanimously recommended that the

7

Council approve the change in zoning.

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you, Mr. Foley.

At this time I would like to open up public

9

10

No one

testimony.

11

MS. FRIAS:

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

Is there anyone signed up for testimony?

No, Mr. Chair.
Is there anyone in the audience wishes to

13

give testimony on this agenda item?

14

If there's no objections, I will close public

15

testimony on this item.

16

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

Hearing none.

No objections.
Public testimony is now closed.

The Chair has requested certain

19

non-substantive revisions by correspondence dated

20

February 14th, 2005, which you will find in your

21

binders.

22

proposed bill transmitted by correspondence dated

23

February 15th, 2005 from the Department of

24

Corporation Counsel.

25

May I direct your attention to the revised

And having said that, I will open up the
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2

5

floor to questions.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Kane.

Thank you, Chair.

3

I just wanted to verify with the Planning

4

Director that this will basically end any future

5

problems with expansion of the facilities or the

6

services.

7

with non-conforming uses, because right now we have

8

non-conformance?

9

MR. FOLEY:

They won't have to come back and deal

Correct.

Right now we have an inconsistency

10

between the community plan and zoning, and this

11

action by the Council, assuming the action is taken

12

to approve the request, will solve that problem.

13

The one other recurring problem that we've had not

14

only with this facility but with many others in this

15

Public/Quasi-Public District relates to the height

16

limitation.

17

before us an application for a height variance, and

18

we have a code amendment coming to the Council as

19

fast as possible to change the height restrictions

20

in the Public/Quasi-Public District, but it hasn't

21

gone through the Planning Commission yet.

22

And so the hospital currently has

So in order for the hospital construction to

23

proceed, it's necessary for them to do that

24

variance.

25

we'll have to do a height variance for the hospital.

But this hopefully will be the last time
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1

And it will also solve a problem we've had with

2

numerous other public facilities that were above the

3

height restriction, which I think is 30 feet.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

I think you mentioned

5

that you -- that the -- you said you -- I'm taking

6

that as the Planning Department -- initiated this

7

action --

8

MR. FOLEY:

Yes.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- of what's before us today?

Have you folks identified any other recurring

10
11

issues with other facilities that fall within the

12

Public/Quasi-Public District?

13

MR. FOLEY:

There are numerous other facilities, schools,

14

churches, colleges, community centers that are

15

inappropriately zoned that should be changed to

16

Public/Quasi-Public, and we do intend to initiate

17

those changes eventually, but not at this time.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And the reason for this one being

19

initiated is because there's currently a request for

20

either an expansion of facility or servicei is that

21

why?

22

MR. FOLEY:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes.

Yes.
And, Chair, final question.

Proceed.
And if it's appropriate, you can
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1

what did Mr. U'u say -- shut me down.

2

able to -- or would the Department be able to send

3

forward something that lists all the properties that

4

have the similar situation in Public/Quasi-Public

5

and then we can do just one blanket, instead of

6

this?

7

accomplished, or have you looked at being able to do

8

that?

9

MR. FOLEY:

Would we be

Is there any way that that can be

We have looked at that, and Ms. Young can

10

correct me if I'm wrong, but my understanding is

11

that it's necessary to notify not only the property

12

owners but also the adjoining owners.

13

the large number of facilities that fall into that

14

category, it's a pretty substantial amount of work.

15

And we do intend to do it, and hopefully we won't be

16

doing it in a case like this where it's -- you know,

17

at the same time they're trying to construct a

18

facility.

19

facilities that are inappropriately zoned, schools,

20

churches, the MACC, Seabury Hall.

21

extensive.

22

And so given

But there are a large number of

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The list is

Is that a list that this body or the

23

appropriate Council body would -- could have access

24

to as far as it being sent to us?

25

MR. FOLEY:

You know, it's really incomplete, and we
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1

started the list for just this -- this vicinity for

2

this community plan, and it was a pretty extensive

3

list for this community plan area.

4

recognized at that point that it was a much bigger

5

job than we had anticipated, and we didn't proceed

6

to even make the list anywhere else.

7

only arises when we have a situation where we have a

8

problem also with something like a building height.

9

And if it's in an SMA area or a subdivision, the

And so we

It usually

10

State law now requires consistency between the

11

general plan and the zoning, and that's the --

12

that's the trigger that usually alerts us that we've

13

got to change the zoning to Public/Quasi-Public.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Now, if you were to put a reasonable

15

amount of resources towards completing that list,

16

can you provide us today an approximate time frame

17

to which you'd be able to complete that and get that

18

to this body so that we can assist in drafting

19

legislation so we can move towards taking care of

20

the inconsistencies?

21

MR. FOLEY:

To be honest, we have a lot of other projects

22

that are significantly more important, like the

23

general plan, and we have a number of ordinances

24

that are 90 percent done, like the home occupation

25

ordinance and the changes to the -- one of the
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1

Commercial Districts.

2

Industrial Districts with respect to permitted uses.

3

We have unfortunately a lot of other projects that

4

are higher on our priority list than this one.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We need to change the

And do they involve inconsistencies

6

and create issues like this one where they had to go

7

get a variance because there's inconsistency?

8

MR. FOLEY:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10

MR. FOLEY:

The variance isn't directly -It's a height issue.

Yeah, it's the inconsistency between the

11

community plan and the zoning that's significant.

12

And we have attempted to address other areas and

13

what we probably -- what we're likely to prioritize

14

is those parcels that are undeveloped, like the lots

15

at Palauea, where there's an inconsistency really

16

significant between zoning, community plan, and the

17

proposed development.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

Okay.

Thank you, Mr. Kane.
Thank you, Chair.

And when the list is available, the Chair

22

will work with the Planning Department and get it to

23

the Members.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I apologize for taking up so much

time questioning when I know --
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CHAIR CARROLL:

And before we go on, Mr. Hokama has joined

2

us, and we also have CEO of Maui Memorial Medical

3

Center, Wes Lo is with us in the audience if we need

4

to ask him any questions.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson.

Yes, Mike, do you know if the

6

expansion -- or not expansion.

I should just say

7

the correction that we're looking at before us, is

8

that going to be able to accommodate that landing

9

site for the emergency helicopter somewhere within

10

that or is that a permitted use within a hospital

11

area?

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

13

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Foley.

What we're going to have to look at is

14

determining that the heliport is an accessory to

15

the -- to hospital use.

16

are specifically listed in the permitted use for

17

Public/Quasi-Public, and we need to -- we need to

18

look specifically at that, but I guess the safest

19

thing I can say in response is that this is a step

20

in the right direction.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I don't believe heliports

Mr. Chair, would Mr. Lo happen to

22

know that information or has he explored that

23

possibility with this range?

24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Lo, could you please come to the

podium.
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1

MR. LO:

Mr. Chair, Councilmember Johnson, I think we need

2

to do a little bit more studying on that.

We did

3

have a helipad there previously in the area which is

4

called the old doctor's parking lot, before it was a

5

grassy hill area.

6

between a heliport and actually just a landing zone.

7

My presumption -- and again, we can certainly

8

provide some research and send it to the Planning

9

Director and the Council in regards to the landing

There is a distinction too

10

zone and the heliport.

11

get a landing zone at the area, much like we talked

12

about this weekend at the Senate hearing.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

I think our first step is to

And in your ultimate plans

14

would you want to or would you be anticipating

15

locating that helipad actually on top of either the

16

parking area or one of the buildings?

17

MR. LO:

Councilmember Johnson, Mr. Chair, under the

18

current expansion I think we're looking at a landing

19

zone in our back parking lot area.

20

problems in the approach by the pilots onto that

21

other thing.

22

and do some further expansion, there is some

23

possibilities of landing on a structure.

24

be a separate structure, not our emergency room

25

area, but maybe on our proposed parking garage or a

There's some

Now, in the future, as we move forward
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12

new medical office building.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, great.

And I don't know if

3

it's possible, but if it were possible for us to

4

include a statement within this change that would

5

give clear direction stating that that was in our

6

consideration a permissible use, would that be

7

helpful?

8

MR. LO:

Certainly.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Ms. Johnson.

Ms. Anderson.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I guess

12

this question is for the Planning Director.

13

that Chapter 19.31, which gives zoning to

14

Public/Quasi-Public Districts was adopted in 1986.

15

And generally when there is a zoning category

16

adopted after we've already -- in other words, this

17

is on R-3 because at the time we didn't have the

18

Public/Quasi-Public zoning category.

19

adopt zoning categories that apply to pre-existing

20

uses, I believe that it's generally included in the

21

ordinance, although it's not in the County Code.

22

But has anyone researched to see if once this --

23

there's usually a provision that says upon adoption

24

of this ordinance, all pre-existing

25

Public/Quasi-Public uses will be automatically
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13

rezoned to Public/Quasi-Public?

2

CHAIR CARROLL:

3

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Foley.

Corp. Counsel can correct me if I'm wrong, but

4

my understanding is that automatic zoning is

5

prohibited by State law.

6

happen -- what should have happened in 1986 is that

7

when the Public/Quasi-Public use or district was

8

created, there should have immediately been a

9

follow-up procedure to identify various

I think what needs to

10

Public/Quasi-Public uses throughout the County that

11

would be reclassified to that new District, and that

12

would necessarily go through public hearings at the

13

Planning Commission and the Council with

14

notification of the property owners and the -- and

15

the neighbors, and that should have happened when

16

this district was created, but it didn't, and, you

17

know, we're now correcting an error that has existed

18

for 20 years.

19

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I was told by a member of the

20

Planning Department that when we adopted PK-l

21

through PK-4 there was a provision that allowed for

22

all pre-existing golf courses to be rezoned

23

automatically to PK-4, and I -- I don't know that

24

that's been done.

25

Department about it and they said that they're so

I asked somebody in the
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1

far behind that all the maps haven't been up zoned.

2

We did do some automatic zoning.

3

that's the correct terminology, but in Paia we did

4

some comprehensive zoning, and parcel -- property

5

owners did not have to come in to rezone their

6

property parcel by parcel.

7

do it in one fell swoop.

8

meetings, but -- so I'm thinking that there's a way

9

to expedite this without having to have people come

I don't know if

The Council was able to
I mean, it took a couple

10

in or have the Department bring forward individual

11

requests.

12

when this ordinance was adopted in 1986 to see if

13

there was a similar provision as the one that is in

14

the PK-1 through 4 zoning ordinance.

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

16

MR. FOLEY:

And I would request that someone research

Do you have any comment, Department?

Mr. Chairman, first -- we will of course look

17

into Mrs. Anderson's question, and we will try to

18

find the most expeditious way to rezone these

19

properties that are inconsistent.

20

any automatic rezoning provision, but it is possible

21

for properties so identified to be initiated by the

22

Department.

23

wait for the property owner to initiate the change.

24

We can initiate the change, and we can do many

25

different pieces of property at the same time, but

I'm not aware of

We -- I didn't mean to imply that we
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1

my understanding is that we do need to go through a

2

notification process of the property owners so that

3

they know their property is being changed, and also

4

that we have to notify neighbors.

5

So we'll look into it more.

This is -- this

6

is not the only zoning district where this applies.

7

We recently -- as you know, within the last year we

8

created an Open Space Zoning District and we need to

9

find parcels that would be appropriately zoned Open

10

Space, but we haven't done that yet.

11

look into this procedure and see if -- you know,

12

how -- how time consuming it would be to proceed

13

with it with respect to the Public/Quasi-Public

14

District.

15

modification to this district coming to the

16

Commission and the Council specifically

17

me -- relating to height -- building height, but it

18

also will have a much more extensive list of which

19

uses are appropriate in the Public/Quasi-Public

20

District.

21

schools and churches and other facilities that --

22

like hospitals that are -- fire stations, police

23

stations that are appropriately zoned

24

Public/Quasi-Public.

25

But we will

We -- as I mentioned, we do have a

- excuse

So it will include community centers and

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Yeah, I note that all those
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1

things that you just mentioned are in the current

2

ordinance and that the maximum height is 32 -- 35

3

feet, so obviously that's not appropriate for the

4

hospital.

5

MR. FOLEY:

Right.

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you.

I think it's obvious that the

8

Council and the Department has a lot of work ahead

9

of us in the future.

10
11

Any further questions?

Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

Yes, thank you, Chair.

Question for Mr. Foley.

I just needed a

13

definition from you.

14

page 6 of the Department's report regarding the

15

expansion.

16

of the expansion request, ambulatory service, 16-bed

17

intensive care unit, 24-bed acute care unit, a new

18

entrance driveway, and I'm just having a difficult

19

time pronouncing this word or understanding what it

20

is, porte cochere.

I see here we have -- you know, as part

21

MR. FOLEY:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

23

MR. FOLEY:

24
25

Members, I make reference to

Porte cochere.
Porte cochere.

Basically a covering over the parking

entrance, like at a hotel.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay, that's what it is.
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17

you.

Learn something every day, Chairman.
Thank you, Mr. Foley.

2

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

MR. FOLEY:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

Thank you, Mr. Molina.

Mr. Kane.

It's the only French word I know.
Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

And just for clarity, in my mind what Member

7

Anderson was referring to and what I was referring

8

to was the same thing, and I almost heard -- I

9

almost sense that I got -- I heard two different

10

answers.

So I just want to get clear -- and

11

Mr. Foley correctly identified all the

12

Public/Quasi-Public uses, schools, et cetera, but

13

what I also heard in there is that that wasn't

14

considered a priority, where -- and they're not

15

going to be waited upon until they're initiated by

16

those people who are impacted by it.

17

some clarity as to -- because I asked about

18

resources, and you didn't respond to that and you

19

said that it wasn't a priority because there's more

20

important things, i.e. general plan as well as home

21

occupancy bill, is there going to be resources

22

applied to this particular issue as far as providing

23

us a completed list -- or providing a completed list

24

and be moving forward with some amendment to an

25

ordinance so that we can take care of this,
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Mr. Foley?

2

CHAIR CARROLL:

3

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Foley.

Mr. Chairman, there -- there are two different

4

issues.

One is fixing the zoning district, and that

5

is a priority and that will be before you in the

6

next few months.

7

Planning Commissions first, but that will modify the

8

list of permitted uses in the Public/Quasi-Public

9

and it will modify the building height.

It has to go through three

And it will

10

probably do a number of other things also.

11

being done by a consultant because we didn't have

12

time to do it ourselves.

13

to do it, but the other issue which is completely

14

separate is changing the zoning of specific pieces

15

of property to Public and Quasi-Public.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

It's

Welre paying someone else

Like we have in front of us now.
If welre aware of anywhere where welre

18

going to have an inconsistency problem and they're

19

going to be -- have a problem proceeding with

20

construction, like we had in the hospital case, if

21

we ever become aware of any situations like that, we

22

will

23

will process it expeditiously, but welre not aware

24

of any at this time, and weill continue to look into

25

that.

we will initiate the change in zoning and we

But changes to the zoning district will be
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19

coming to you very shortly.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So similar to this one -- if I may,

3

Mr. Chair.

Similar to this one, which is dealing

4

with creating consistency as far as the zoning is

5

concerned, was your reference to Seabury Hall, as an

6

example, or the MACC the height issue or was it

7

similar to what this issue is, as far as getting the

8

zoning to Quasi-Public?

9

to understand, because we were kind of going all

And again, I'm just trying

10

over the place talking about the height issue.

11

is that --

12

MR. FOLEY:

So

In the case of the MACC -- well, in the case

13

of the MACC, it's in the SMA area, so if they

14

proceeded with a project, yeah, they'd need the

15

consistency between zoning and community plan, and

16

they also have a height problem usually because they

17

can't -- you know, they have stages, et cetera that

18

are higher than 32 feet.

19

variances.

20

the SMA area, but they could -- they could be

21

proposing a subdivision, and the subdivision is the

22

other trigger that requires consistency between the

23

general plan -- sorry, the community plan and the

24

zoning.

25

facilities, or numerous others, could

So they've had height

In the case of Seabury, they are not in

So it's possible that either of those
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1

this problem.

And if we see it coming, we'll

2

initiate the change in zoning so that they don't

3

have to do that.
In the meantime we're going to fix the height

4

5

so that at least they don't have to get height

6

variances.

7

churches and fire stations, have repeatedly had to

8

get height variances, which this is another change

9

that should have been fixed in 1986 that should

Because these facilities,

including

10

never had had a 32-foot height limit in the

11

Public/Quasi-Public use.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

13
14

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you, Mr. Kane.

Any further questions before the Chair gives

15
16

Thank you for the clarification.

his recommendation?

Hearing none.

17

The Chair will entertain a motion to

18

recommend passage on first reading of the revised

19

proposal bill and filing of County Communication No.

20

05-72.

21

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

23

CHAIR CARROLL:

24
25

So moved.
Second.

Been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by

Mr. Molina.

Discussion, Mr. Pontanilla.

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Chair.
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Glad the Department saw the need for the

1

2

change in zoning to comply with the community plans.

3

Again, this action will resolve that issue, so thank

4

you.

5
6

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Any further discussion?

Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Along with the issue that I raised

8

earlier about the landing area, is there any way

9

that we could incorporate at least in the context of

10

what we'll be sending forward so that there will be

11

something in the record to incorporate language that

12

would also -- as long as it doesn't conflict with,

13

you know, anything in our ordinances, that we could

14

insert that language?

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

16

MR. FOLEY:

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

MR. FOLEY:

Corporation Counsel.

Mr. Chairman.
Or Mr. Foley.

I would suggest that perhaps until we know a

19

lot more about the facility that's proposed and its

20

location, that it might be dangerous to add language

21

like this.

22

helipad is

23

accessory use for a hospital, and, you know, we

24

recognize that.

25

extremely -- their landing pattern is extremely

And the reason I say this is that a
can be an extremely important

We also recognize that it's
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1

critical to residential areas.

I happen to have had

2

a lot of experience analyzing helipads for hospitals

3

in a previous life, and it's a subject that we need

4

to consider carefully.
Because if the -- if the -- if the

5
6

activity -- if the number of landings and take-offs

7

at the helipad are not very frequent and they're in

8

a correct landing pattern, then we probably wouldn't

9

have very many complaints, or maybe none, but there

10

are residences not very far from the hospital,

11

including a lot of them under construction.

12

we -- we need to know a bit more about, you know,

13

where the helipad or landing area is proposed and

14

how much noise the helicopters are going to make and

15

how often they might land and take off.

16

lot of elements that we need to know a bit more

17

about in order to avoid challenges by residents who

18

might claim that we didn't adequately study the

19

impact.

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And so

There are a

And at what juncture would

21

the hospital -- would they have to corne and get a

22

Special Use Permit?

23

because I'm thinking, first of all, of the expense

24

of doing that through another separate hearing

25

procedure, which just adds to the cost, and right

It could be -- you know --
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1

now where they're landing, they're landing over by I

2

think it's War Memorial and then transporting the

3

people.

4

guess that kind of, you know, what seems to be an

5

inefficiency.

And I know there's been some criticism of I

So, I mean, I want to be fair to the

6
7

residents, but frankly, the hospital was there

8

before a lot of these new residences were and they

9

had, at least in my mind, an intent to always have

10

some kind of emergency, you know, helipad there t and

11

particularly where it's going to make the difference

12

between life or death for an individual.

13

I'm just trying to think of if you put the language

14

in and make it subject to some kind of

15

administrative review t you know people are going to

16

come out and saYt oh t we don't want that t and yett

17

you know t it is what it is.

18

MR. FOLEY:

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

MR. FOLEY:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

MR. FOLEY:

I meant

Mr. Chairman t in response to Ms. Anderson -Johnson.

I'm sorrYt Ms. Johnson.
It's okay.

In my experience t the most efficient location

23

for a helicopter service is

24

not

25

Field t but at the hospital t but the time to

is at the hospital t

not at the airport t not at the War Memorial
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1

decide -- and I don't know the answer to your

2

question specifically about whether or not it will

3

become an accessory use that's permitted

4

automatically or whether it will require some kind

5

of a use permit, but the time to address that is

6

when we review the Public/Quasi-Public we can

7

include helipads and landing areas as permitted uses

8

or as conditional uses.

9

criteria that say under these circumstances, it's

10

okay automatically, and under these circumstances

11

like distance from houses or distance from

12

residential units or whatever, then under these

13

circumstances it requires additional review.

14

And we could have specific

But it really isn't about this item before

15

you, which is changing the zoning of this particular

16

piece of property to Public/Quasi-Public.

17

need some additional information about the

18

helicopter service at this hospital, but I can

19

assure you that we will do everything we can to try

20

to get the helicopter service at the hospital and

21

not in some more remote location.

22

mean numerous studies have indicated that that is

23

significantly more efficient than having the

24

helicopter land somewhere else and require transport

25

from that location to the hospital.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I appreciate that, so at some

2

point, then, once you've had a chance to look at the

3

issue, you would then be proposing it through a

4

change at least for the permitted uses under

5

Public/Quasi-Public?

6

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah, that's the -- that's the change I was

7

referring to earlier.

8

on its way to you.

9
10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
MR. FOLEY:

That's the ordinance that's

Yeah.

And now we have another issue that we can add

11

to that list, but this is an issue that also comes

12

up about the location and the facilities at the

13

infamous West Maui Hospital and the South Maui

14

Hospital, and it's come up with respect to whether

15

or not helicopters are supposed to land at the

16

Wailea Fire Station.

17

residents claim that maybe that wasn't anticipated

18

by some people.

19

important emergency service.

20

unpopular with the people that live under the

21

landing path.

22

And, you know, some of the

So it's a

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

it's an extremely
It's also extremely

Yeah, and my advice would be

23

don't -- don't build your house next to a hospital,

24

then.

25

will not be making any amendments because I believe

Thank you, Mr. Chair, for the latitude, and I
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1

that Director Foley is probably correct, that it

2

should be part of a larger discussion, but I just

3

really want to make sure that the hospital does have

4

the opportunity --

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

The Chair agrees that this is not the

6

appropriate place to take that type of action.

7

further discussion?

8

favor of the motion, signify by saying "aye."

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

VOTE: AYES:

Opposed?
Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama,
Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair
Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.
None.
Councilmember Tavares.
None.
None.

12

14
15
16

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of revised
proposed bill and FILING of
communication.

17

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19
20

Motion carried unanimously.

I'm going to take a five-minute recess.
minutes.

21

RECESS:

22

RECONVENE:

23

CHAIR CARROLL:

24

All those in

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

10

13

Hearing none.

Any

(Gavel) .

3:38 p.m.
3:44 p.m.

(Gavel).

This Land Use meeting of

February 16th, 2005 is now called back to order.

25
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ITEM NO.

54:

COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT FOR WAIPUILANI
ESTATES SINGLE-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL PROJECT
(KIHEI) (C.C. No. 04-13)

2

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

Members, before you we have Land Use Item

4

54, Community plan Amendment for Waipuilani Estates

5

Single-Family Residential Project in Kihei, which we

6

had a site inspection this morning.

7

And we have with us today on behalf of the

8

applicant Doyle Betsill, President and Owner of

9

Betsill Brothers -- excuse me -- Dennis Boehlje,

10

Planner of Betsill Brothersi Gary Zakian, Attorney

11

for Betsill Brothersi Warren Unemori, Engineer,

12

Unemori Engineeringi Chris Hart and Mike Summers,

13

Chris Hart & Partners, and available from phone on

14

Oahu we have Phillip Rowell, the traffic engineer

15

with Phillip Rowell & Associates.

16

And we have with us of course our Staff and

17

the Planning Department Staff; Michael Foley,

18

Planning Directori Planner Colleen Suyamai Public

19

Worksi Water Supply; Police; Alice Lee, Director of

20

Housing and Human Concerns, has also joined us.

21

Please note her schedule permits her to be with us

22

for just one hour today, so right after the

23

presentation I'll be asking the members any

24

questions they have for her, to handle that first so

25

she can leave.

And we have Jane Lovell, Department
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of Corporation Counsel.

1

Without any further delay, we will turn the

2
3

time over to Mr. Chris Hart for a five-minute

4

presentation.

5

Note:

6

MR. HART:

7

PowerPoint presentation.

Five minutes, yes.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

We're pleased to be able to make this

8

presentation, and the title of the project and the

9

name of the project is Waipuilani Estates, as it was

10

at the time when it went through the Special

11

Management Area permit process.

12

see, let's see -- Kamalii Alayna.

13

Thank you.

14

map, and of course today you did have an opportunity

15

to take a look at the site.

16

intersection of Kulanihakoi, approximate

17

intersection of Kulanihakoi and South Kihei Road.

18

This would be Paradise Gardens, which is a

19

two-story multi-family project that was completed

20

approximately 1989 as an employee housing project

21

for the Four Seasons and the, at the time, Grand

22

Hyatt, now Grand Wailea.

23

road, and this is the site of Trinity by the Sea

24

Episcopal Church.

25

Now it's

let's

That's right.

The -- this is our regional location

It's located at the

This was a master planned

The land use designations -- what we're
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proposing in this particular case is that the

2

parcel, which is 20 acres, is R-3 Residential, and

3

in the context of doing a project that would have

4

more -- essentially an affordable component, on this

5

case it's 50 percent affordable, which basically

6

fits with the character of the Paradise Gardens

7

project, which is immediately to the north.

8

propose to do an R-O lot line project.

We

Okay, the community plan designation was

9

10

multi-family for the portion that was immediately

11

abutting -- or the makai portion abutting South

12

Kihei Road, and of course the reapportion of the

13

site, which is approximately 12 acres, was SF,

14

Single-Family.

15

acres.

16

process, we presented the fact that Multi-Family is

17

a residential designation, albeit more dense, and in

18

terms of the permitted uses it does allow all those

19

uses that are permitted in the Residential District

20

Zoning Ordinance.

21

felt that there was consistency and also conformity.

22

Of course we later found out that that wasn't

23

necessarily the case.

The MF was approximately eight

At the time when we were going through the

So therefore, at that time, we

24

Just as a little bit of history, during the

25

1992 update of the community plan for Kihei-Makena
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1

there was a proposal by the Soriano family, they are

2

the owners of the land, to actually change the SF to

3

Multi-Family.

4

people -- the members of the Citizen's Advisory

5

Committee listening to the neighbors in the area

6

felt that the density that was proposed at Paradise

7

Gardens was too much and that essentially it would

8

be better served that the community plan designation

9

remain Single-Family, and there was no proposal to

10
11

At that time there was -- the

change the Multi-Family to Single-Family.
It's an R-O lot line residential project in

12

terms of the project description.

13

residences.

50 percent of the project is

14

affordable.

It's a pedestrian

15

designed as a pedestrian-oriented project with

16

pedestrian-oriented streets.

17

park included, bicycle linkages with South Kihei

18

Road and North-South Collector.

19

shows this would be the North-South Collector, the

20

bicycle linkage, and actually continues out to South

21

Kihei Road, and there's also a linkage related to

22

the adjacent project that would go out to South

23

Kihei Road.

24

actual sediment basin.

25

There's 92

the project is

There's a neighborhood

This actually

This is the park, and this would be the

Phase I of the project, mauka, the SMA permit
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1

was approved on November 25th, 2003.

There's 60

2

house lot packages, and 50 percent are affordable.

3

Neighborhood park with basketball court, benches,

4

play equipment, open space, and parking.

5

a lot of the -- for the whole project there was a

6

lot of dialogue with the Department of Public Works

7

and the Planning Department about trying to create

8

basically a neighborhood community.

9

instance, there's a small roundabout proposed.

There was

And, for

10

There's a lot of attention paid to landscape

11

planning and pedestrian orientation.

12

sensitive design as far as a neighborhood

13

residential project.

14

It's a very

Phase II, November 25th, 2003, the Planning

15

Commission recommends approval, 32 lots, 50 percent

16

is affordable.

17

path are included as amenities.

18

improvements, neighborhood park, basketball court,

19

tot lot, playground equipment, picnic tables,

20

landscape planning, and grass lawns, and parking.

21

might also add that -

this shows the amenities

22

proposed in the park.

This I might add is a

23

proposed general plan street, but, you know, it's

24

our belief that it probably will never get built.

25

Anyway, we are showing it, but it would be available

Landscape, open space, and bicycle
Okay.
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1

as a -- as a landscape maintained lawn area as

2

related to the park.
This is -- in terms of a positive project

3
4

attributes, it's an infill development.

It's

5

consistent with planned future growth, community

6

plan and zoning, 50 percent affordable housing,

7

pedestrian-oriented streets, bicycle linkages,

8

neighborhood park.
The request is for a community plan

9

10

amendment.

11

from Multi-Family, MF, to Single-Family, SF, and

12

that is to allow, again, conformity in the context

13

of the subdivision process.

14

because of the fact that A-1 Apartment or A-2

15

Apartment allow all the uses that are allowed in the

16

Single-Family Residential District, that, you know,

17

this process is a little bit -- a little bit

18

difficult to have to go through, but anyway, it is a

19

requirement, and that's essentially the request.

20

Thank you very much.

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

Actually, it's a down designation

Thank you.

Again, we do feel that

We will now have a short

22

recess while we put the screen up.

23

(Gavel) .

24

RECESS:

25

RECONVENE:

Recess.

3:53 p.m.
3:55 p.m.
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CHAIR CARROLL:

5

This Land Use Committee meeting

of February 16th, 2005 is now back in order.
We'd now like to hear from the Planning

3

4

(Gavel).

Department, Colleen Suyama, please.
MS. SUYAMA:

Well, for the Council's information, the

6

Community Plan Amendment was reviewed by the Maui

7

Planning Commission through public hearing on

8

November 10th, 2003.

9

Commission recommended approval of the Community

And on November 25th, 2003 the

10

Plan Amendment to reflect the proposed use of the

11

site, which is a residential development.

12

not recommend any conditions of zoning.

13

as a Community plan Amendment they did not recommend

14

any conditions.

15

CHAIR CARROLL:
testimony.

17

Land Use Item 54.

18

MS. FRIAS:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

I'll now open public

Public testimony is open on this item,
Do we have anybody signed up?

No, Mr. Chair.
Is there anybody in the gallery that

20

wishes to give testimony at this time?

21

none.

22

testimony.

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

I'm sorry,

Okay.

Thank you.

16

They did

Hearing

No objections, we shall close public

No objections.
Public testimony is now closed.

Members, the Chair would note that you have
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1

in your binders a transmittal dated May 17th, 2004

2

from the prior Planning and Land Use Committee Chair

3

transmitting an email from the Land Use Planner for

4

the applicant regarding the definition of affordable

5

being used for the proposed subdivision.

6

to the Land Use Planner 46 of 92 homes, or 50

7

percent of the project, would meet the County's

8

definition of affordable housing with a breakdown as

9

follows:

According

10 percent, or 10 units, for households

10

under 80 percent of median income; 20 percent, or 18

11

units, in the 81 to 120 percent median income level;

12

and 20 percent, or 18 units, in the 121 to 140

13

percent median income level.

14

As I have mentioned before, we have Director

15

Lee with us today, and I will first ask her to

16

comment, and then open up the floor for questions.

17
18

Ms. Lee.
MS. LEE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Good afternoon, Members.

19

The Department is in support of this project.

20

first phase we already have an executed agreement

21

and we are in the process of discussing the second

22

agreement pending the outcome of today's meeting.

23

CHAIR CARROLL:

Members, questions for Ms. Lee?

The

I would

24

like to -- questions now to be directed to her so we

25

can let her go, as she has another commitment.
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Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Ms. Lee, you just mentioned that you executed

3
4

agreement for Phase I.

5

MS. LEE:

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

7

Yes.

MS. LEE:

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

No, it doesn't.

10

MS. LEE:

11

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

We can send you a copy.
I thought housing agreements came

to the Council for their review.
MS. LEE:

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

15

MS. LEE:

16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

For hotel developments.
Okay.

Under Chapter 2.94.
Thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo.

Chairman, thank you very much.

Good afternoon, Ms. Lee.

19
20

MS. LEE:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

23

It does not come to the Council?

No, it doesn't.

13

22

Has that agreement come to the

Council?

8

12

Yes, thank you.

Good afternoon.
Can you speak to the affordable

component of this particular project.?
MS. LEE:

This is actually a voluntary housing

24

affordable housing project on the part of the

25

developer.

The developer commits to providing in
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1

the second phase -

2

property that's before you today -- four units at

3

$216,000, which is 80 percent of median income,

4

80 -- excuse me, six units between 80 and 120

5

percent of median income, which is between 216 to

6

290,600 dollars, and six units at 120 to 140 percent

7

of median income, which is between 296 -- $290,600

8

and 339,000.

9

component today is 16 units.

10

meaning the second part of the

So we're actually

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

the affordable

Yeah, okay.

Thank you.

And

11

I think, you know, like the fact that this is a

12

voluntary contribution to help deal with the

13

affordables -- even when I take a look at the range

14

being offered, 216 on up to 339,000, I think I can

15

ask the same question that was asked of us, who are

16

we building the affordables for?

17

take a look at what's being offered, you know, we

18

can take a look at the 80 percent, yeah, but the

19

down -- the down payment is like 43,000 plus.

20

when you take a look at the next bracket, the down

21

is 58,000.

22

down is 68,000.

23

Because when you

And

And when you go to the higher range, the

So, you know, though it looks attractive, you

24

know, I don't know how many local people, so to

25

speak, can afford $68,000 as a down.

So I'm still
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1

concerned about affordable, because it seems to be

2

kind of lost in, you know, one's creativity in

3

identifying it as long as it's less than half a

4

million dollars it's affordable, and I don't think

5

it is.

6

discussion with the developer in trying to see that

7

perhaps the lower percentage should have been the

8

highest percentage.

9

should have been looking at six.

So I'm just questioning the Department's

Instead of only four homes, we
I don't know what

10

the formula is and who dictated the formula, but in

11

essence looking at getting the larger amount of

12

units to those on the lower -- the 80 percent versus

13

the 140.

14

MS. LEE:

What was followed was Chapter 2.86.

You will

15

see in that Chapter a voluntary program which

16

this -- which reflects this breakdown of 10, 20, 20:

17

10 percent, 80 percenti 20 percent, 20 to 120i and

18

20 percent, 120 to 140.

19

was followed.

20

voluntary affordable housing project.

21

today 20 percent is not required for down payment.

22

It's actually in some cases 3 to zero percent.

23

the down payment and closing costs today are not the

24

same as in past years.

25

for people to afford these types of -- these priced

So that was the model that

And, again, this is primarily a
In many cases

So

So it's a little bit easier
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1

units even though for many of us it still seems

2

high.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Mateo.

Thank you, Chair.
Ms. Johnson.

Yes, Alice, thanks very much for

6

explaining some of these things.

One of the

7

questions I have

8

voluntary this may not be applicable, and I know

9

that you and I have spoken about this before, where

- and of course because this is

10

we have the time periods.

11

let's say there would be a 10 percent affordable

12

requirement on a subdivision, you know, let's say

13

that's coming in.

14

time constraints for which these units will be

15

offered to people that qualify in those income

16

ranges, I think we had -- in fact Mr. Betsill's

17

assistant and myself spoke about it, and by

18

ordinance, you know, they're complying with

19

everything, but I think in another project that they

20

did the top tier of that affordability range went to

21

market price because the 120 days or 180 days,

22

whatever it was, had actually expired, you know, for

23

which they were to be offered to those individuals

24

qualifying in that range.

25

I know that ordinarily

That's been the practice, but the

So is there any suggestion or is there any
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1

offer of the applicant to make sure that those homes

2

do go to people who are qualified within that range

3

without having to come in for that specific period

4

of time, or do we have no control over that at all?

5

MS. LEE:

We've worked with this particular developer

6

before.

The latest one in Kihei was the Villas at

7

Kenolio, in which there were affordable units

8

involved.

9

units that would have gone beyond the expir -- the

And there were -- there were a couple of

10

sales period allowed and they could have gone and

11

sold those units at the higher prices but they, upon

12

our request, did not.

13

been extremely cooperative and have been very

14

very socially conscious about the need for

15

affordable housing in Maui County.

16

third or fourth affordable housing project.

17

really have no concerns at this point on that

18

matter.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So, you know this they have

And this is his
So I

Okay, and I understand, because

20

this goes above and beyond what normal requirements

21

would be, so I'm -- you know, I just was curious to

22

see whether or not there was any willingness, and

23

there does appear to be willingness to keep those

24

at least from what's being presented today, to allow

25

those units to go to those people in those brackets

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

LU 2/16/05

1

40

of income.

2

The other question I have is in regard to

3

the -- I guess it would be the length of time for

4

which these affordable units would remain

5

affordable.

6

that you know of or any kind of established practice

7

that the developer would intend to use so that

8

there's an anti-speculation factor?

9
10
11

MS. LEE:

Is there any kind of buy back provision

Ten-year buy back on all the affordables.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, all right.

Thank you very

much.

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you, Ms. Johnson.

13

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Mr. Pontanilla.

Thank you, Chair.

I've known the developer to develop

14
15

affordable units not only in Kihei but also in

16

Napili.

17

single-family homes or is it apartment buildings or

18

condominiums?

The Village of Kenolio, is that

19

MS. LEE:

Multi-family.

20

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

21

MS. LEE:

22

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Multi-family.

Uh-huh.
And I think what Member Johnson

23

was alluding to, you know, ended up in The Maui News

24

several times with regards to the advertisement of

25

the Village of Kenolio.

Would you know if the
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1

developer has already taken names for the Phase I

2

section as far as the affordable units?

3

MS. LEE :

4

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

5

MS. LEE:

6

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

7

No .

No.
Okay, thank you.

Thank you,

Chair.

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

Ms. Lee?

10

So nothing has been done as yet?

Thank you.

Any further questions for

Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Since there's no government monies

11

per se in this project, could we have them volunteer

12

that let's say no one with less than ten years'

13

residency be able to qualify for a unit?

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

MS. LEE:

16

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

17

18

Ms. Lee.

I think -I mean if we're building for our

people, then let's build for our people.
MS. LEE:

I think you'd have to ask Corp. Counsel.

I

19

believe -- my opinion is that you are correct, that

20

they have that ability to impose that restriction

21

because there are no government funds involved, but

22

that's only my opinion.

23
24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

Ms. Lovell, could you answer Mr. Hokama's

question?
MS. LOVELL:

If I'm not mistaken, there was a previous
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1

Corp. Counsel opinion on a related subject in

2

another project! and I don't have that opinion at my

3

fingertips.

4

restriction in a purely private project without

5

government funding! that -- I'm not sure that the

6

government or the County could be sued over it! but

7

I would be concerned that given the right to travel

8

that's in the United States Constitution! that

9

someone might have a claim against the sellers or

I think if there were such a

10

the builders.

11

the County! and that's really all that I can tell

12

you without further research.

13

it's not a simple -- quite a simple a question as it

14

sounds.

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I don't know that it would be against

It's not -- actually

Can you share with us this right to

16

travel?

17

Maui.

18

things -- qualifications to buy a certain type of

19

residence.

20

MS. LOVELL:

We're not telling them they cannot corne to
There are some -- you got to pass certain

Right.

The right to travel in general has

21

been used in the past in cases in which! for

22

instance! people travel to a particular jurisdiction

23

and then apply for welfare.

24

earliest cases was someone moved from one state to

25

another and applied for welfare but there was a very

And I think one of the
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1

long -- a relatively long waiting period before

2

someone would qualify for state welfare payments,

3

and that was deemed to be a Constitutional

4

violation, or a violation of the Constitutional

5

right that this particular jurisdiction could not

6

require people to wait a long time before getting

7

those kind of benefits, even though it was a

8

jurisdiction trying to prevent people from coming in

9

and -- from states where welfare payments were lower

10

and taking advantage of these slightly higher

11

welfare payments.

12

usually comes up in.

That's the context that it

And to give you a better and more complete

13

14

answer to your question, I really would want to

15

review the opinions that have been prepared

16

previously on restrictions -- residency restrictions

17

for affordable housing that were done for previous

18

projects.

19

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

20
21

Don't we still have residency

restrictions on elective office and other means?
MS. LOVELL:

Sure, we do, and in fact there's a residency

22

restriction on State and County employment, which

23

personally I think if ever challenged might not hold

24

up, but some of the voting restrictions have been

25

struck down.

There used to be fairly long residency
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1

periods before you could register to vote, and those

2

have been challenged and have been shortened, those

3

periods of time.
So just in general, to me, that looks like

4

5

where the trend of the law is going, but again, as I

6

say, this is a pretty complicated question that I'm

7

not entirely comfortable answering in full without

8

the ability to do some research.

9

MS. NAKATA:

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Chair.

Staff would note that

10

there was a prior Department of the Corporation

11

Counsel opinion issued in connection with the

12

Pu'unoa 201G application.

13

although there were no State or County funds

14

involved in the application, the Department opined

15

that it would still be problematic because the very

16

nature of the 201G process required government

17

approvals.

18

would be whether the need for the community plan

19

amendment being approved by the County Council would

20

be that kind of County action that would also

21

present a problem.

In that situation,

So I guess one of the questions here

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

23

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Mr. Hokama.

Well, it's interesting, yeah, when

24

we talk about quality of life, whose quality are we

25

protecting, ours or theirs?
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson.

I think the case that Carla is

3

citing, one of the other considerations was the fact

4

that HCDCH in that case was a co-applicant, and I

5

think that that was more of an influence in that

6

particular situation as to why that interpretation

7

was given.

8

before us, he basically sets his own criteria, and,

9

you know, if anybody challenged it -- you know, I

10

guess he's willing to take whatever risk was, you

11

know, there.

12

Because I know Mr. Spencer, when he came

The one thing that -- and perhaps Ms. Lee

13

could answer this.

14

that going to be a requirement throughout the

15

development, that these units cannot be bought for

16

speculation, that they must be owner occupied?

17

MS. LEE:

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

In terms of owner occupancy, is

For the affordables?
Well, I say for the affordables,

19

but, you know, even some of the people that are on

20

maybe the gap group in the market priced homes, if

21

they're priced well enough, I don't think even those

22

homes should necessarily go to people off island.

23

mean, I want them all to go to local people.

24

you do an owner occupancy requirement, it does take

25

out that speculation.

So do you know if the
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1

applicant has considered doing that for the whole

2

project?

3

MS. LEE:

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

6

No, I don't.
Mr. Chair, if the applicant could

answer.
CHAIR CARROLL:

I'll call the applicant down, but are

7

there any more questions for Ms. Lee at this time,

8

because she does have to leave?

9

then we'll call him down afterwards.

10

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Ms. Anderson, and

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Ms. Lee, because this is a 50 percent

11

12

affordable project, will they be complying with 2.86

13

of the County Code in regards to affordable housing

14

projects which -- because this is an affordable

15

housing project that's being effectuated through a

16

change in zoning, there is a program that's laid out

17

in the County Code for that type of project.

18

2.86.610, qualifications for affordable housing

19

program.

20

requirement.

21

MS. LEE:

It's

Lays out how to calculate the 50 percent

Councilmember Anderson, this is a community plan

22

amendment, and I mentioned the 2.86 as something

23

that we modeled for the formula of the breakdown of

24

the affordable pricing.

25

that's why I referenced 2.86.

That's what I mentioned
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1

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

2

MS. LEE:

3

Not the whole thing.

This is not a change in

zoning.

4

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

5

MS. LEE:

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

7

So they're not following the --

I see.

Community plan amendment.
I see.

Well, do you know if they

will be applying for tax credits from HCDCH?

8

MS. LEE:

No, I don't believe so.

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any -- Mr. Pontanilla.

Thank you.

On the affordables,

12

the voluntary side, can the developer reserve any of

13

these units?

14

MS. LEE:

15

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

16

MS. LEE:

17

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

For?
Of the affordable.

Could he reserve it for himself?
No, no, no.

For friends,

families, workers, or whatever?
MS. LEE:

I am not sure.

I believe he was planning to use

the lottery system, but perhaps not.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:
that.

Maybe we could ask the developer

Thank you.

CHAIR CARROLL:

Yeah, if you can hold that question till I

call him down.
MS. LEE:

I'm not sure.

Any further questions for Ms. Lee?

Mr. Chair.
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

2

MS. LEE:

Yes.

I just wanted to apologize for having to leave t

3

but I was just notified about this meeting yesterday

4

afternoon t but my Deputy is here t Herman t if you

5

have further questions t or I can return at 6:00

6

o'clock tonight.

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

8

o'clock.

9
10
11

MS. LEE:

I hope you do not have to return at 6:00

Thank you.

CHAIR CARROLL:

Perhaps if your Deputy could -- if there's

further questions t we'll call him down.

12

MS. LEE:

Thank you.

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

All right.

Now t we have

14

several questions t either the applicant or his

15

representative who would choose to come down.

16

the first one I believe was Ms. Johnson.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes t thanks very much.

And

I think

18

you kind of heard -- I'll just reiterate what the

19

question waSt and then also for the record state

20

your name too when you give the response.

21

question that I have is around what Mr. Hokama was

22

talking about t and it involves anti-speculation and

23

trying to provide homes t even though they may not be

24

in the affordable classification t but trying to

25

provide the majority of homes going to local people.
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1

So do you have a scheme or any owner occupancy

2

requirement that you would be entertaining to just

3

keep out people that would be buying them and just

4

flipping the properties just to, you know, gain a

5

profit?

6

MR. BOEHLJE:

Dennis Boehlje, Land Use Planner with

7

Betsill Brothers.

Council Member and to the Chair,

8

this -- first of all, the process we're going

9

through is a community plan amendment, and of course

10

we're not talking about a conditional approval.

11

Mr. Betsill has indicated that there -- we would

12

consider an occupancy requirement for the market

13

units.

14

The usual problem with that, in that those occupancy

15

agreements usually revert back to the developer, so

16

the developer is the one who gets the profit from

17

or shares the profit from such an agreement.

18

not certain that society as a whole benefits from

19

that.

20

to putting restrictions on market units.

21

There is the usual -- for instance a year.

I'm

Other than that, we kind of have a resistance

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And I realize it's

22

voluntary, but I think that if you look at what's

23

happening nationwide and you look at the

24

in-migration of individuals that really will corne in

25

and create impacts that really -- either they'll
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1

come in and then they'll buy the unit and then rent

2

it out at an exorbitant rate to a local person who's

3

really, then, I believe, taken advantage of

4

want to try and prevent that as much as you can, and

5

all that I want is just some kind of assurance --

6

because I believe Mr. Betsill, you know, has always

7

tried to do the right thing, not costing him any

8

money, but actually raising the bar a little bit and

9

saying, well, okay, this is what I'd like to do and

you

10

I want to prevent this kind of erosion of a lot of

11

the rights, or what I believe are the entitlements

12

that the local people should have.

13

stakeholders.

14

And other people that come and just take advantage,

15

it's not really right.

16

Because they're

They're people that have roots here.

So I just want to have I guess some

17

indication if you're willing to do that and look at

18

those options, because I think that there are other

19

developers who have done something similar to that.

20

I know there's one gentleman he's actually

21

with his market-priced units, he's having

22

anti-speculation types of language in the sales

23

contracts put in.

24
25

MR. BOEHLJE:

even

So it's just a question.

Actually, I do understand, and we've had

these conversations before, Council Member.
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1

think, as I said, Mr. Betsill would be willing on

2

this phase to try to incorporate into the market

3

units an occupancy agreement for a period of a year.

4

We could certainly examine that with the partners.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

Okay.

Thank you very much.

Thank you, Ms. Johnson.

7

If you could stay there for a few moments.

8

Mr. Pontanilla.

9

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

The affordable units,

10

will that be a lottery system?

11

developer reserve some for workers, friends,

12

families?

13

MR. BOEHLJE:

And will the

There was no intention to reserve any units
It was intended to be a first-come,

14

for anyone.

15

first-serve arrangement.

16

which -- the Code provision under which this is done

17

is silent on how these are distributed, so our

18

intent was to do a first-come, first-serve.

The ordinance under

19

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

afternoon, sir.

23

issues of traffic-calming devices.

24

the site inspection that issue was brought up.

25

member brought up the issue of speed humps within

Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.

Mr. Molina.

Thank you, Chairman.

Good

My question is really more to the
Earlier today on
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1

the subdivision.

2

widths within the subdivision?

3

MR. BOEHLJE:

Now, what are the proposed road

They are the standard -- standard widths.

4

All of these originally were proposed to be private

5

streets, but one of the conditions of subdivision

6

was to make them all standard street widths.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So these will be more -- more

8

narrower, I guess, so I guess to basically slow cars

9

down without the use of speed humps?

10

MR. BOEHLJE:

Well, as Mr. Betsill pointed out on site,

11

we're using the roundabouts, curve-a-linear streets,

12

street loops, and this is not a through -- the

13

project -- the project does not serve as a through

14

street for any other project.

15

point.

16

things of that nature by using other traffic-calming

17

devices.

18

It's a destination

So it was our hope to avoid speed bumps and

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

In regards to the proposed lighting

19

for the project, you're looking at using low impact

20

lighting?

21

there's been some lighting issues and the community

22

is very vocal about that, so that is something along

23

the lines that you're looking at as well?

I bring that up because in that region

24

MR. BOEHLJE:

Yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And you're undergrounding
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all your utilities

2

MR. BOEHLJE:

Yes.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

in addition?

Will these additional amenities t such as the

4

5

parkt the undergrounding of utilities t you believe

6

you can still maintain the affordable prices that

7

you have proposed?

8
9

MR. BOEHLJE:

It all adds UPt but that is our intent.

That's what we're -- we intend to do it as proposed.

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

12

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you t Mr. Molina.

I'm sorry I wasn't at your site

13

meeting.

14

market units versus affordable?

What is your build out schedule regarding

15

MR. BOEHLJE:

16

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

17

18

Mr. Hokama.

Simultaneous.
So one unit market t one unit

affordable?
MR. BOEHLJE:

They will be put on the market at the same

19

time.

20

intermixed.

21

market t so the build out will be moving right

22

through the subdivision with a mixture of affordable

23

and market at the same time.

24
25

The build out is -- the units are completely
Some are even attached affordable to

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So what kind of sales velocity are

you looking at over the period of your projections?
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MR. BOEHLJE:

Well, we hope to sell them out within a week

2

or two.

3

Phase I, the first 60 units, but we anticipate that

4

there will be demand for them.

5

affordable priced the way they are, we'll anticipate

6

that we'll have a waiting list in a matter of days,

7

as most projects do.

8

units, being market, would take a bit longer, but

9

the build out will be simultaneous.

10

I mean, we haven't yet gone to market on

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

And with the

I would imagine the market

Okay.

Well, I'm happy to hear

11

that.

And, you know, you heard my question to

12

Director Lee earlier, and, you know, this concern

13

about who we're building for, whose quality of life

14

we're trying to maintain and protect, I can tell you

15

it's been a long running debate for scores of years.

16

And I share this with you because as someone who's

17

conducting business in Hawaii, and particularly on

18

Maui island, I hope you can appreciate that I'm

19

sincere in my comments, not meant to be

20

confrontational, but I think we have something

21

special, and therefore, I'm very paternal about it.

22

And I hope you just can take my comments in an

23

appreciative manner and consider it when you look at

24

your sales philosophy and how you plan to do your

25

proceeding phases.

And I would appreciate that.
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1

MR. BOEHLJE:

Duly noted.

2

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chairman.

Good afternoon.

4

Mr. Mateo.

Just to follow up I guess

5

with a question that Member Johnson asked the --

6

Alice Lee earlier regarding the buy backs, relative

7

specifically to the affordables.

8

consideration of a longer buy back term or ten years

9

is just the standard that, you know, you just looked

10
11

Was there any

at?
MR. BOEHLJE:

That was really it, Council Member.

When

12

discussing this with Alice Lee, whether it was

13

voluntary or not, we simply came to the conclusion

14

that we should follow the Code as stated.

15

obviously we'd have no objection to a longer period,

16

but given the fact that that's not the norm and

17

that's not the Code, we didn't propose it.

18

wanted to keep our affordable housing agreement

19

exactly the way the Code stated.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

Now,

We

No, one, I'm appreciative,

21

you know, of the voluntary contributions in dealing

22

with this County's difficult housing needs.

23

just that at this particular point, you know,

24

speaking for myself, I think if people create

25

affordables, then the intent should be to provide
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1

the affordable in perpetuity, versus, you know, the

2

ability to turn it over, but that's not your -- your

3

problem.

4

would hope that in preparation for future projects

5

that, you know, like those considerations be

6

included in order to better address the limitations

7

that, you know, we're all experiencing at this

8

point, but thank you very much.

9

That's the homeowner's problem, but I

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

10

developer?

11

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Any more questions for the

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you.

When we had the

12

overhead being presented to us, you show a frontage

13

of a home, and it looks like a beautiful home.

14

80 percent median income home, what would be the

15

average size of that particular house?

16

MR. BOEHLJE:

That particular model will be a two-bedroom,

17

one-bath.

18

900 square feet.

19

lot, it's an expandable model.

20

one model that's expandable to three-bedroom,

21

two-bath by a simple addition of a bedroom and

22

master bath.

23

The

I believe it's about 900 -- a little over

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

In some cases, depending on the
It's a -- we have

So those provisions will be for

24

the future owners, they could accommodate that extra

25

bedroom and extra bath?
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MR. BOEHLJE:

In some cases, yes, depending on the lot

2

size, the particular siting, but some of them will

3

be expandable, yes.

4

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

5

MR. BOEHLJE:

6

7

And then the 121 to 140?

Those are typically the 11 to 1,200 square

foot three-bedroom, two-bath units.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

I'd just like to make

8

a comment in regards the median incomes bracket

9

that, you know, you guys going to be providing

10

affordable housing.

11

several in the 121 percent to 140 range.

12

being so concentrated on anything below 120 that

13

sometimes we forget the gap group that's in the 120

14

to 140 percent range, and that's where you find most

15

of your younger families, you know, both husband and

16

wife work that could qualify for a home like this.

17

So thank you for taking that into consideration.

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

I'm happy to see that you got

Thank you.

19

developer?

20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

You know,

Any further questions for the

Ms. Anderson.
Yes, I do have a question for

21

him, but I did want to ask you, Mr. Chair, is the

22

Planning Department planning on giving us a

23

presentation also?

24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

The Planning Department, no, they've

already said what they have to say.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Okay.

A good deal of the land

2

involved here is in the floodplains, and the picture

3

that we saw of the house, it didn't appear to be

4

post and pier construction.

5

MR. BOEHLJE:

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

7

Post and pier.

requirement in the floodplain.

8

MR. BOEHLJE:

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

10

And I understand that that's a

MR. BOEHLJE:

Yes.
Can you elaborate on that.

That's very observant of you.

That picture

11

happens to be from the front of our SMA application.

12

For the overall project, I believe about one-third

13

of the units are on slab and about two-thirds of the

14

overall development on post and pier, approximately

15

that many are in the floodplain.

16

are on post and pier.

17

floodplain, so all 32 units.

18
19
20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

All of this phase

They're all in the

And so what kind of elevation

will that add to the house?
MR. BOEHLJE:

Well, the houses -- the finished floor level

21

will all be one foot above the 100-year flood

22

elevation.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

24

MR. BOEHLJE:

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And what is that elevation?

What's the height?
What is the 100-year flood
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elevation, base flood elevation for that area?
MR. BOEHLJE:

I don't know right off hand.

Mr. Unemori

3

could probably answer that question, if you'd like

4

him to --

5

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Well, I mean, what I want to know

6

is what's going to be the finished height of the

7

building or -- yeah, I guess that would give me the

8

answer I need.

9

MR. UNEMORI:

Mr. Chair and Members of the Committee,

10

Warren Unemori.

11

base flood elevation height ranges from zero on the

12

upper end to about three feet close to Kihei Road.

13

So on the

14

houses could be as high as three feet plus 24

15

inches.

16

above the ground elevation.

17

proposing to do is take the base flood elevation,

18

which is three feet above the ground elevation, add

19

another 12 inches to the bottom of your support

20

structure for the floor, and let's say the floor is

21

another 12 inches, with the floor joist and the

22

beam, so your finished floor would be 24 inches

23

above your base flood elevation.

In answer to your question, the

this unit, the Phase II unit, the

So the finished floor would be five feet

24

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

25

MR. UNEMORI:

And what they're

So it's going to be five feet --

Five feet at the most.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
feet --

3

MR. UNEMORI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

5

Yes.
-- above the base floor -- base

flood elevation?

6

MR. UNEMORI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

8

MR. UNEMORI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

10

The finished floor will be five

From the ground floor.
From the ground.

Existing ground elevation.

CHAIR CARROLL:

Right.

Thank you.

11

developer?

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Any more questions for the

Ms. Johnson.
Yes, my question -- my final --

13

well, actually, I have two.

14

to a comment that was made at the site inspection,

15

and that is contribution to the traffic impact fees.

16

If you could address that.

17

we don't have the ordinance in place, but I would

18

just like a comment, if you have, as to what your

19

intention would be with regard to the traffic impact

20

fees.

21

MR. BOEHLJE:

One would be in regard

I realize that right now

My understanding is under our subdivision

22

approval for Phase I, we're required to contribute

23

to it should such a fee exist at the time of final

24

subdivision approval or issuance of building

25

permits, and that's our intent.

I don't believe

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

61

LU 2/16/05

1

there's any allowance or any provision for providing

2

something after.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

5
6

MR. BOEHLJE:

Well, on Phase I we hope to be applying for

building permits within weeks.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

MR. BOEHLJE:

10

So -- and when would you be

applying for the building permits, then?

7

9

Okay.

Okay, so --

On Phase II, the one that's under discussion

here, that will take many months yet.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, so I guess we better get

11

cracking.

12

park area, I really appreciate that you've got a lot

13

of amenities that the local residents will be able

14

to use.

15

and may have to ask the Department, but if you were

16

to have gone in there and just looked at the normal

17

park assessment of what the cost contribution would

18

be based on the number of units, do you have any

19

idea what the cost of what you're improving would be

20

in comparison to the actual park assessment that you

21

would have contributed to the Parks Department?

22

MR. BOEHLJE:

The other question I have is that on the

And you may not know the answer to this,

I think the value of the land plus the cost

23

of the improvements -- and this is really -- it's

24

just speculation, but I believe it's more than the

25

in lieu fee of 8,700, in that area, per unit, I
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think.

2

that land 36,000 square feet -- or -- yeah, 36,000

3

square feet plus the cost of the improvements would

4

exceed that.

5

I'm not certain, but I believe the value of

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And so what approximately,

6

then, is the value of the land and the improvements

7

together that you'll be making on that parks parcel,

8

plus, you know, the bikeway?

9

MR. BOEHLJE:

I really -- off the top of my head I

10

couldn't say, and I don't know that Mr. Betsill

11

could answer that right off hand.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

You know, if at some point --

13

because we're only in Committee now, but if when we

14

bring this forward, should it move forward,

15

like to have that information provided at the first

16

reading.

17

MR. BOEHLJE:

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

I would

Okay.
Thank you.

Any more questions for the developer at

20

this time?

21

Counsel Ms. Lovell to give us an overview.

22

know from your binders there is litigation involved

23

with this project.

24
25

MS. LOVELL:

Hearing none.

I would like Corporation
As you

Corporation Counsel.

Thank you, Chair, Members of the Committee.

On August 18th, 2004 Waipuilani Associates, LLC, a
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1

limited liability company registered in the State of

2

Washington, sued the County of Maui, Gilbert

3

Coloma-Agaran, and Michael Foley.

4

was one for a declaratory judgment asking, in

5

effect, for two things from the court.

6

lawsuit asked for a ruling from the court that as to

7

the makai eight acres that are currently designated

8

under the community plan as Multi-Family, that the

9

proposed single family subdivision conforms to the

And the complaint

First, the

10

1998 Kihei-Makena Community Plan.

In the

11

alternative, the lawsuit asked that the zoning of

12

the property, which is Single-Family, take

13

precedence over the 1985 and 1998 Kihei-Makena

14

Community Plans.

15

Immediately after the lawsuit was served on

16

the County -- or at least within a few weeks -- on

17

September 22nd, 2004 I filed a motion to dismiss the

18

complaint.

19

Mr. Coloma-Agaran and Mr. Foley from the lawsuit,

20

saying that the lawsuit should be only against the

21

County and not against these two individuals.

22

relief, I believe, was stipulated to by the

23

plaintiff.

24

to not rule on anything in the lawsuit while this

25

matter was still pending before the legislative body

Partly I asked the court to dismiss

That

I asked the court, among other things,
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1

of the County, namely yourselves, on the ground that

2

it really would be improper for the court to be

3

meddling in what is essentially a legislative

4

function.

5

issues, including, you know, lack of standing,

6

statute of limitations, and other things.

7

And I brought up various other legal

The court ruled on that motion in mid-October

8

of 2004.

He did let the two individuals out of the

9

lawsuit.

So, Mike, you're not a defendant anymore.

10

And the court also said that it would withhold its

11

judgment -- denied the motion but without prejudice,

12

meaning I could come in and bring it again, I could

13

argue the same things again at another time, but the

14

court did express some concern about the length of

15

time that it takes for a community plan amendment to

16

get through the process.

17

In any event, the court set a status

18

conference.

19

February 17th, tomorrow, but at my request it was

20

put off.

21

come back and advise the court of what the status of

22

this complaint -- or actually of this community plan

23

amendment process was before the Council.

24
25

It was originally scheduled for

It's now on February 25th, just for us to

There's no trial date.

However, the

plaintiff, Waipuilani Associates, LLC, has filed a
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1

motion for summary judgment asking the court to rule

2

on March 3rd that their legal position is correct.

3

I will file no later than -- I think my deadline is

4

Tuesday, but probably I'll file on Friday our

5

opposition to that motion, pointing out that it

6

doesn't have a good legal -- good, sound legal

7

basis.
I would

8

And that's where the lawsuit stands.

9

like to emphasize for the members of the Committee

10

that the lawsuit is not a takings lawsuit.

11

lawsuit isn't asking for money.

12

that the property has been taken from the owner in

13

some way.

14

that a particular portion of the Maui County Code,

15

namely Chapter 18.04.030 should be read as -

16

way that would allow this project to go forward

17

without the community plan amendment.

18

has always been interpreted -- or at least to my

19

knowledge in recent years has been interpreted by

20

our office as not allowing the Director of Planning

21

to allow subdivision of the property where the

22

zoning and the community plan designation did not

23

match -- were not identical.

24

lawsuit is about in a nutshell.

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

The

It isn't alleging

It's instead asking the court to rule

Thank you.

in a

That statute

And so that's what the

Questions?

Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Yes, thank you, Mr. Chair.

Ms. Lovell, you cited a County Code

2
3

provision, and I think I heard Mr. Foley mention

4

earlier in the meeting that the State has passed a

5

law that also prohibits subdivision of land that is

6

not consistent with the County's general plan or

7

community plans; is that correct?

8
9

10
11
12
13
14
15

MS. LOVELL:

The lawsuit does not ask for any

interpretation of anything other than our particular
Code.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

It's asking us to re-interpret

our Code?
MS. LOVELL:

It's asking the court to say that our Code

says something different than what we say it says.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

But what I'm asking is can you

16

verify for me, Mr. Foley, that the State has now

17

passed a law that also requires that?

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Foley.

That was my understanding, and I don't know

20

that Ms. Lovell agrees, but it's certainly

21

applicable in SMA areas.

22

about that.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

24

MR. FOLEY:

25

There isn't any question

Right.

We'll have to do some more investigation about

the subdivision.

I may have misspoke, and may
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1

have -- maybe I should have said subdivisions in the

2

SMA area, rather than all subdivisions.

3

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

4

MR. FOLEY:

5

MS. LOVELL:

Right, but this is in the SMA.

Yeah.
Yes, this is in the SMA.

The SMA itself

6

requires consistency.

There's the Gatri decision,

7

and so forth, so I think that part is pretty clear.

8

And that's why I think part of the relief that the

9

plaintiff in the lawsuit has asked for is not very

10

well taken, and that is that the court declare that

11

the zoning trumps the community plan.

12

that would be a problem not only with our local law

13

but with State law as well.

14

course are mandated by State law.

15

mandated by State law, and for developments within

16

the SMA, of course that's the Coastal Zone

17

Management Act that we're dealing with.

18

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And I think

The community plans of
Their form is

So if, may, Mr. Chair.

Proceed.
So, Ms. Lovell, is it the -- are

21

they trying to -- through this lawsuit, was -- is it

22

your feeling that they're trying -- they were trying

23

to attempt to avoid a community plan amendment --

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

Ms. Lovell.

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

by are-interpretation?
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MS. LOVELL:

Well, the complaint itself asks the court to

2

rule that no community plan amendment is needed.

3

can't read the minds of the people who filed the

4

lawsuit, but the complaint itself, the actual

5

language of it, it's a public document, asked the

6

court for a declaration that no community plan

7

amendment is necessary.

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

MS. LOVELL:

10
11
12

I

And when was this filed?

It was filed in August 2004.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And the community plan amendment

had already been applied for, right?
MS. LOVELL:

Yes, the application for the community

13

plan -- I think the process was started in

14

approximately 2002.

15

tell you that a little bit better than I can, but it

16

started -- the process was started September 10th,

17

2002.

18

Betsill applied for a change in community plan

19

designation, and it went through the Planning

20

Commission.

They had a final EA accepted on August

21

26th, 2003.

The final date of approval of that EA

22

was October 23rd, 2003.

23

I'm sure the developer could

Larry Soriano, South Kihei, Inc., and Doyle

The Planning Commission recommended approval

24

of the application, and it was forwarded to the

25

county Council on December 31st, 2003.
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1

referred to the Land Use -- the Planning and Land

2

Use Committee, as it was then known, on January

3

16th, 2004, and the first hearing held by the

4

Council on the request was October 12th, 2004.

5

this is the second -- this is the second hearing.

6
7

8
9

10

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And I'm sorry, Ms. Lovell, they

filed the lawsuit on what day?
MS. LOVELL:

August -- let me just look at my file.

August 18, 2004.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you.

That's very strange.

11

They'd already got done the environmental

12

assessment, and it was approved.

13

received a Planning Commission approval.

14
15
16
17

So

They'd already

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Members, further questions?

Oh, I'm sorry, Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair, the only question I

18

had -- and I don't know if Mr. Foley or Ms. Suyama

19

can answer it, but it's in regard to

20

again to water.

21

know, because, I mean, we just have approval after

22

approval after approval of more subdivisions, and I

23

just wondered is Water Department here to answer to

24

see if there's sufficient water to be provided for

25

this development?

going back

What is the availability -- you
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

The Water Department is approaching.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

3

MS. KRAFTSOW:

You know

Water in hand l I'm hoping.
I

I was hoping you weren't going to

4

ask that question.

5

between 1 and 2 million.

6

let's just leave it at that right now.

7

looking at some revised methods.

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Water availability right now is
I have a number

I

but I

I think I'm

Ms. Johnson.

Yeah

l

so if this is as noted by

10

the developer l because this is a second phase l if

11

this is months awaYI you don't have any ideal then l

12

where they will stand on the list for meters?

13

MS. KRAFTSOW:

WeIll the thing is it's impossible to say

14

when some of these approvals actually come in and

15

get built.

16

specific time frames and amounts of waterl which may

17

not be a bad idea to discuss some time

18

way to predict.

19

So unless approvals were granted with

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

l

there's no

So it's their risk l then l

20

that when they come forward to do the space's

21

development

22

available?

I

that there may not be sufficient water

23

MS. KRAFTSOW:

Yes.

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

OkaYI thank you.

Thank you.

Any further question?
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Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, Chairman, one question.

I

3

don't know if you have a representative from Public

4

Works here.

I just wanted to get a --

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

8

Oh, okay, I just wanted to get

Milton Arakawa, could you please come

down.
Proceed, Mr. Molina.

9

10

Yes, we do.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Director Arakawa, the North-South Collector

11

12

Road has a role in this project.

13

update on the status of the road?

14

MR. ARAKAWA:

Sure.

Can you give us an

Councilmember Molina, the segment of

15

the North-South Collector Road that we are working

16

on is the segment from Waipuilani to Kaonoulu, which

17

includes this particular project.

18

doing the environmental assessment, and we need to

19

do an SMA on that.

20

permitting sometime this year, and the construction

21

funds are in the Fiscal Year '06, the Federal Fiscal

22

Year '06 STIP.

23

the Council and request for the local match.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

We're currently

Currently we hope to finish the

We will still need to come before

Okay.

And one more question.

think their traffic consultants recommended
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1

improvements for the streets only -- I guess the

2

east-to-west traffic.

3

play in these improvements?

4

cost shared with the developer or any cost to the

5

County here?

6
7
8
9

MR. ARAKAWA:

What role will the County
I mean will this be

I'm sorry, which specific streets are you

referring to?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
it was maybe

I think it was

if I'm correct,

I don't know if it was the Kahu --

10

I'm having a hard time with the name of the road.

11

Kuluna --

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Kulanihakoi.
Kulanihakoi.

I believe it was

14

mentioned there was talk about traffic signal as

15

well.

16

MR. ARAKAWA:

The traffic signal issue at Kulanihakoi and

17

South Kihei Road, as far as that's concerned, we do

18

not have that programmed in our budget.

19

emphasis for us is more to complete the construction

20

of the North-South Collector Road.

21

then connectivity from Uwapo all the way down to

22

Halekuai, basically all the way from North Kihei to

23

Central Kihei.

24

and South Kihei Road, and also from the DOT's

25

standpoint putting in a signal at Kaonoulu and

The

So there will be

And putting in a signal at Kaonoulu

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

LU 2/16/05

73

1

Pi'ilani to prepare for the eventual Upcountry-Kihei

2

connector road at that location.

3

priorities at this point.

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

5

point?

6

MR. ARAKAWA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

10
11

You have any timetable at this

Not on the signals t no.

Thank you

8

So that's the

OkaYt
t

thank you.

Chairman.

Thank you, Mr. Molina.

Any further questions?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Mr. Mateo.

Chairman, thank you.

Good

12

afternoon, Mr. Arakawa.

13

Department was rather quiet, and at this particular

14

point can you share Department's perspective

15

relative to their drainage plans?

16

MR. ARAKAWA:

At the site visit, the

They've done a drainage report, and we have

17

reviewed it.

18

acceptable.

19

only of course take care of the increase in runoff

20

that's caused by their particular development, and

21

that's what's required by our rules.

22
23

And we basically found the drainage
Their drainage plan basically would

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

So the Department reviewed

their plans and has no problem with -- with it?

24

MR. ARAKAWA:

Well, as far as the on site drainage, yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

Ms. Anderson.

2

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I'd like to follow up with the

3

drainage.

You're saying that their drainage

4

facility is sufficient for on-site drainage, but the

5

Kulanihakoi Gulch, it services four or five water

6

basins, so -- and there have been times when there

7

have been heavy storms and South Kihei Road is

8

flooded.

9

their property, does the Department have any plans

So -- and because this gulch is traversing

10

to negate the excess flooding that comes from above

11

their property and through their property?

12

MR. ARAKAWA:

The gulch I think you're referring to is

13

probably Waipuilani.

14

gulch.

15
16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Waipuilani is the closer

The gulch right next to the site

that we were at?

17

MR. ARAKAWA:

Yeah.

18

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

19

MR. ARAKAWA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

21

MR. ARAKAWA:

That's Waipuilani?

Yes.
Where's Kulanihakoi Gulch?

Kulanihakoi is the gulch -- the closest

22

gulch to the north of that, but basically we have

23

asked the Council for an appropriation and received

24

an appropriation to do an update to the Kihei

25

drainage master plan, which we are currently doing.
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Once that is done -- and that would include

1

2

going out for a round of public meetings.

3

is done, we will have to come to this Council and

4

also seek some other alternative funding sources to

5

actually implement that plan, but the plan is still

6

in its formulation stages right now as far as

7

dealing with the regional and the off-site drainage.

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Once that

Ms. Anderson.
Yeah, okay, the current master

10

drainage plan for Kihei was completed in '93.

11

can you anticipate what kind of changes and how long

12

it's going to take to do this new updated master

13

plan?

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

MR. ARAKAWA:

So

Mr. Arakawa.
I don't have a schedule for you right now,

16

but I know we have gone through the procurement

17

process.

18

started, but I haven't seen any draft report.

19

know we haven't had any public meetings at this

20

point, but I can get back to the Committee if that's

21

what you want as far as some sort of a timetable.

22
23

CHAIR CARROLL:

We have a consultant on board and they've
I

If you could get that to the Chair, and I

will make sure the members receive it.

24

MR. ARAKAWA:

I can do that.

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

My concern, Mr. Arakawa, is that
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1

76 percent of the homes in this lower phase are in

2

the floodplain.

3

and they are making alterations to the existing

4

drainage area, hopefully for the betterment, but I

5

don't know that.

6

hundred-year storm, what would be the impact to the

7

houses and the roadway and the down stream

8

properties?

9

three feet?

10

MR. ARAKAWA:

And if there's a hundred-year storm

So I'm asking you if there were a

Would they all be flooded out up to

I think you need to look at the Flood Hazard

11

District Ordinance requirements and actual flood

12

zone for that area, and Mr. Unemori went over that

13

previously.

14

but the actual use of the property for residential

15

is covered by Chapter 19.62, the Flood Hazard

16

District Ordinance.

17

It would be subject to some flooding,

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I understand that.

I've read the

18

ordinance.

What I'm asking you is that their

19

drainage facility is only sized to retain or contain

20

the amount of CFCs, cubic feet per second, that will

21

be coming off of their site, but there's going to be

22

water coming from above their site at the same time.

23

So if you have a hundred-year flood or a

24

hundred-year storm and their drainage is only sized

25

for the amount of water generated from their project
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1

site, what's going to happen with the waters that

2

are coming above them?

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

MR. ARAKAWA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

6

Mr. Arakawa.
As I mentioned, it's going to flood.

the down stream properties?

7

MR. ARAKAWA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

10
11

And it will flood the roadway and

Yes.

Yes.
Okay, thank you.

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I had some more questions on

traffic, if I could ask.

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

Proceed.

13

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

There's going to be a lot of cars

14

exiting onto South Kihei Road from this project.

15

And I think all of us found that we had difficulty

16

exiting ourselves on South Kihei Road today.

17

don't know, I think most of you went South Kihei

18

Road back to the building, but I went up Kulanihakoi

19

and exited -- and entered, actually, off

20

Highway, which has a stop sign and a very small

21

storage lane for left-hand turns.

22

precarious and extremely dangerous because you're

23

turning onto a highway where cars are going 50

24

40, 50, 60 miles an hour in either direction.

25

I'm very concerned about the safety of our people

And I

Pi~ilani

It's very
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1

living in this subdivision who are going to be

2

exiting out onto either one much these roads.

3

the Department of Public Works in reviewing this

4

project recommend any mitigation measures?

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

MR. ARAKAWA:

Did

Mr. Arakawa.
The Kulanihakoi-Pi'ilani intersection is

7

under the jurisdiction of the State DOT.

If it is a

8

concern, I think the Council can certainly write to

9

the State DOT.

The intersection of Waipuilani and

10

Pi'ilani Highway, it does have a right in and right

11

out limitation right now.

12

something that, you know, I think DOT can consider

13

if this Council wants the DOT to do that.

14
15

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So, you know, it is

Did you review a traffic impact

analysis for this project?

16

MR. ARAKAWA:

Our Department did, yes.

17

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And what was the -- what was the

18

analysis for the intersection of Kulanihakoi and

19

Pi'ilani Highway at the build out of this project?

20

MR. ARAKAWA:

I couldn't tell you offhand, but basically

21

given the amount of traffic that goes through that

22

intersection, the amount of additional traffic

23

that's caused by the development is a relatively

24

small percentage of the total traffic that goes

25

through that intersection.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

didn't review the analysis?

3

MR. ARAKAWA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

5

Well, how do you know that if you

Our Department reviewed it.
I have one other question for

Mr. Arakawa.

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

Proceed.

7

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

The entry roadway off Kulanihakoi

8

into this project -- into the center of the project

9

is a County -- is a County-reserved roadway.

10

not built yet, but it's County land.

11

that there

12

familiar with this road, the proposed roadway?
MR. ARAKAWA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Are you -- are you asking me?

Yes, I am.

Could you explain the

configuration here of this roadway.

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17

MR. ARAKAWA:

Mr. Arakawa.
The roadway is an entrance way into the

18

project.

19

question that --

20

And it appears

- well, maybe I should ask, are you

13

15

It's

I don't know, do you have a more specific

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Well, specifically it's a County

21

roadway, and in the community plan it shows that

22

it's planned to be a thoroughfare through this

23

parcel, and it seems like it's been totally

24

reconfigured and it's now being used as an entry way

25

to this project and that's it.

Is that a clear
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understanding?
MR. ARAKAWA:

The Kihei-Makena Community Plan calls for

3

some sort of a road right at this particular

4

location, and it calls for it to extend and connect

5

up to I believe it's Hoonani Street.

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

7

MR. ARAKAWA:

Right.

So the developer in this particular case is

8

doing the roadway from Kulanihakoi, extending to

9

his project, and there is a provision for an

10

extension of the road from his subdivision terminus

11

to the boundary, the southern boundary of this

12

project to provide for that road in the event it

13

does get built.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

15

built.

16

MR. ARAKAWA:

In the event that it does get

There's no plans to do that?
Not at this point.

I think the big issue

17

for the completion of the road is that it will have

18

to bridge the -- that Waipuilani Gulch.

19

other question I guess, you know, I would have is

20

whether or not the neighborhood at Hoonani Street

21

would really want the connection, but it is shown in

22

the community plan.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And the

Well, I think that there's a

24

house built in the way now, so I don't know that

25

you'd be able to get it connected to that road.
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1

all of the roadways within this subdivision, both

2

Phase I and Phase II, will be built to County

3

standards and the County will -- they will be

4

dedicated to the County?

5

MR. ARAKAWA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

7

8

I believe that's the developer's intent.
You don't expect it to happen as

the Director?
MR. ARAKAWA:

Well, I mean, we haven't accepted -- we

9

haven't reviewed the actual plans yet, but in going

10

through this process, it seems like he is proposing

11

to build it to standards.

12

to the Council and the Council will have to formally

13

accept dedication of the roadway.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So we'll have to bring it

Right, and I understand that

15

that's supposed to be the process that developers

16

build to County standards so we can accept them as

17

County roadways, correct?

18

MR. ARAKAWA:

That's correct.

19

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you.

I want to continue on

20

with traffic, but I'd like to ask Colleen or the

21

Director some questions.

22

has an answer for me.

23

CHAIR CARROLL:

I don't think Mr. Arakawa

Okay, before you continue, is there anyone

24

else that has anything they'd like to -- any

25

questions they would like to bring forward?
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Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I had just a couple things, and

3

with regard to what Ms. Lovell had said earlier with

4

regard to the suit, have you been given any

5

indication by the developer as to what their intent

6

is with regard to dropping this suit?

7

it becomes a moot point if they're getting their

8

approval, have you been given any indication at all?

9

MS. LOVELL:

You know, if

No, I haven't had that discussion, but it --

10

it would seem that the

11

granted -- it wouldn't necessarily make the suit

12

moot, just because it's asking for an interpretation

13

of a particular statute, but I certainly would be

14

willing to have that conversation with the lawyers

15

in question, and I would advise them that it was my

16

legal judgment at least that it would be unwise to

17

continue with the lawsuit.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

19

MS. LOVELL:

- if approval were

Okay, thank you.

And I would have the opportunity to go before

20

a court and ask that the lawsuit be dismissed on

21

that ground.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

a comment.

24

don't know if Fire's here.

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

Okay, thank you.

And this is more

I see our Police Department is here.

They are waiting patiently.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

2

CHAIR CARROLL:

Pardon?

They are waiting patiently if you have any

3

questions.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Well, my question would be that in

5

regard to an impact, again, because you're bringing,

6

you know, people into the Kihei area that mayor may

7

not already be there.

8

Station needs and that -- in that whole region, one

9

of the things that I've become aware of is that

With regard to the Police

10

they're desperately in need of some kind of site,

11

and a building site, and with a project like this I

12

wondered if there is -- even though this may not

13

have a particular impact on the need to build a

14

police station, would there be any inclination on

15

the part of either this developer or a group of

16

developers to help provide for some kind of police

17

needs in that area?

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19

respond?

20

All right, do you want the Captain to

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, if the Captain can you know

21

basically just state whether or not he's indicated

22

that there is an impact and what his needs would be

23

as a result of this particular development.

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

MR. FOLEY:

While he's coming down --

Mr. Chairman, if I can respond while he's on
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1

his way.

Typically what we receive from the Police

2

Department in this vicinity is a statement that all

3

new developments will have a cumulative impact, and

4

that these additional lots will increase the level

5

of service for the Police Department.

6

to just mention that as part of our -- our carrying

7

capacity study for South Maui we are working with

8

the Police Department in locating a site for a

9

Police Department

And I wanted

police station in South Maui,

10

but this wouldn't be a very good location for such a

11

police station.

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

13

MR. MIYAHIRA:

Captain.
Anything that comes into South Maui, from

14

our perspective, has an impact.

15

90 units, that's 900 trips more than we got now.

16

There's only one primary entrance to the unit -- I

17

mean to the project off of Kulanihakoi.

18

South Kihei Road, I think it's a good idea that it's

19

restricted.

20

multi-family, that's another good thing.

21

we have a little bit more -- I won't say problems,

22

but as far as calls for service for multi-family

23

projects.

24
25

Ten trips per unit,

The one on

Single-family as opposed to
Typically

Excuse me.

As far as -- this is from my personal
perspective.

I don't want to speak for the Chief
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1

here, but I just had an exit interview with an

2

officer that's leaving our district.

3

already short, but his primary purpose in leaving

4

was he's a veteran of 12 years.

5

rent.

6

the mainland.

7

his family to think about, and as far as the

8

developer, I mean that's totally up to them.

9

don't accept gratuities or anything, but housing is

10

an issue, especially for young officers or officers

11

with families.

12

No housing.

I mean, we're

He's still paying

He's applied for a department in

He just had a baby last fall.

He has

We

Police station, yes, we need a new station.

13

That's obvious for anybody who has seen where we're

14

at now.

15

for a new South Maui station, it really doesn't

16

matter, because we're supposed to be out on the road

17

anyway.

18

probably be a facility that will bring a lot more

19

functionality to this station, as opposed to now we

20

transport prisoners to Wailuku.

21

far as the holding or processing of prisoners.

22

new facility, a larger facility that is capable

23

of -- to a certain degree more self-sufficient than

24

we are now, it really doesn't matter as far as -- as

25

far as that goes.

As far as the location of the proposed site

And any facility that gets built will

We're limited as
So a

And I think the focus as far as a
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1

site for the station has been towards property that

2

is owned by the County already.

3

goes, I don't know if that's sufficient an answer

4

for you.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So as far as that

I think it is, and I think that

6

with regard to the comment too that Mr. Foley made,

7

it's not so much that I'm looking at this site or

8

for this developer to provide an on-site location.

9

I'm thinking more of if we had a fee or if we had

10

some cooperation between many of the smaller

11

developers to actually build -- you know, even

12

though it might be on County property, to build a

13

station, it would be in the best interest of the

14

community and would raise the quality of life.

15

And I think that where they could come

16

together and perhaps do a building maybe less

17

expensively than we -- if we under take it as

18

government, I would really like to see if there's

19

any way you could explore maybe talking to some of

20

the developers such as Mr. Betsill in the area to

21

say, okay, if they have different expertise, if

22

maybe they've even got an architect or somebody

23

who's on their staff that could assist, even in

24

in-kind to help facilitate something going forward,

25

albeit on County property, so that it would serve
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1

the whole area and smaller developments like this

2

would benefit from it.

3

So that's kind of more where I'm looking in

4

this area.

5

or in-kind or building it and then turning it over

6

is kind of what I'm looking at.

7

getting off the subject.

8
9

CHAIR CARROLL:

And whether it's a monetary contribution

But anyway, I'm

Yeah, Ms. Johnson, and to the other

members over here, you know, I've been allowing a

10

lot of latitude, because this is very important and

11

we're all very concerned about housing.

12

somebody who is going to look at this minutes, they

13

would not realize we were looking at a community

14

plan amendment.

15

change in zoning.

16

line to where we're coming -- almost crossing it

17

already where we're suggesting that the developer

18

would have to do certain things in order to have

19

this community plan amendment that really are not

20

appropriate in this meeting today.

21

keep that in mind, this is for eight acres, a

22

community plan amendment, to bring it down from

23

Apartment to R-3.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But for

They would think we were doing a
And we are getting very near the

So if we could

R-3, no, and I respect that.

I

just was more curious than anything to know if there
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1

had been a dialogue.

2

any kind of impact -- even though this is a lesser

3

impact, which was alluded to by the Captain, in this

4

particular case I think that it's important to know

5

that everything we do, even if it is a

6

single-family, has an impact.

7

have to be taken into consideration.

And all those things

So I thank you for the latitude.

8
9

Because whenever we look at

And

perhaps, Mr. Chair, if as a result of this, this

10

could be an issue that is raised in another venue.

11

We might be able to send a communication perhaps to

12

Police and Planning with regard to the general plan

13

and maybe even thinking of some creative way that we

14

could -- you know, at least provide these facilities

15

in another forum, but thank you.

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

This is something that should be discussed

17

in Ms. Tavares' Committee, and we could proceed over

18

there to try to see if we can get an item on the

19

floor.

Mr. Molina.

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

Thank you.
Yeah, thank you, Chair.

request a two-minute recess?

23

CHAIR CARROLL:

24

RECESS:

25

RECONVENE:

Short recess.

(Gavel) .

5:17 p.m.
5 : 21 p. m.
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CHAIR CARROLL:

(Gavel).

This Land Use Committee meeting

2

of February 16th, 2005 is now back in order -- is

3

now reconvened.
Members, we're going to lose quorum over here

4
5

shortly.

6

allowed a lot of latitude because housing, of

7

course, is one of the most important things we have

8

in Maui County, and we all recognize that.

9

this is, again, a change in zoning -- I mean, excuse

10

We have -- as I said earlier, I have

However,

me --

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

No.

Change in the community plan amendment.

13

See what happens when you work too late?

A change

14

in the community plan amendment and not a change in

15

zoning.

16

will allow seven more minutes, until 5:30,

17

discussion if you wish; otherwise, I'm going to give

18

my recommendation.

I'm waiting till Ms. Lovell comes down.

I

Any more discussion?

19

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Recommendation.

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

21

anymore.

22

to recommend that the proposed bill to amend the

23

community plan be passed on first reading.

If not -- we can't even find our paper
If not, the Chair would entertain a motion

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So moved.
Second.
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CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Molina.
Ms. Johnson, discussion.

3

4

Been moved by Ms. Johnson, seconded by

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No, I think we've just about

5

flogged this to death here.

So I think that the

6

developers heard all of our concerns and I think

7

there have been some good issues raised.

8

thank the Chair for at least, number one, having the

9

site inspection so that we could see what we were

And I do

10

actually discussing, and also allowing some latitude

11

so that, you know, at least we can look at some of

12

the things that we're going to be facing, had it

13

been a change in zoning, but I appreciate it.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

And the Chair will continue to have site

15

inspections whenever possible.

16

good thing for our Committee.

17

MS. NAKATA:

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19

MS. NAKATA:

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

MS. NAKATA:

24
25

I think that's a

Excuse me, Mr. Chair.
And

Mr. Chair.
- - I need.
Staff.
Staff.

Will that include filing of the communication

as well?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Include filing, yes.
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CHAIR CARROLL:

Yes, I'm going to do an amendment first

2

for the -- and if there is no objection, we will add

3

filing to that communication to your motion.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

No, I add filing to my motion.

Thank you.

And I need an amendment to the

motion to revise the bill to 2005.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

I so move.
Second.

Moved and seconded to amend the motion.

10

Discussion?

All those in favor of the amendment to

11

the motion, signify by saying "aye."

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

14

VOTE: AYES:

15
16
17

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

Opposed?
Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Mateo,
Molina, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair
Carroll.
None.
Councilmembers Hokama, Kane, and
Tavares.
None.
None.

18
MOTION CARRIED.

19
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

20
21
22
23

CHAIR CARROLL:

Motion carried.

Back to the main motion.

All those in favor of the motion, please
signify by saying "aye."

24

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

Opposed?
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VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Mateo,
Molina, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair
Carroll.
None.
Councilmembers Hokama, Kane, and
Tavares.
None.
None.

2
3
4

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

5

MOTION CARRIED.
6

ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of revised
proposed bill and FILING of
communication.

7

8

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

10
11

12

Motion carried.

Members, thank you very much.

I deeply

appreciate your staying so late.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Mr. Chair, you didn't ask for any

13

discussion on the motion, but obviously it's a

14

little late, so ...

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

I am sorry.

I did first time and I

16

didn't

I didn't see you, but it is too late,

17

unless you would like to ask the members to

18

reconsider.

19

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

21

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

It's okay.

You have that option, Ms. -That's okay.

Thank you.

The Chair appreciates that.

23

Thank you again to all involved.

24

adjourned.

25

ADJOURN:

This meeting is

(Gavel) .

5: 25 p.m.
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1

2

STATE OF HAWAI I
SS.

3
4

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

6

I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16
17

DATED this 10th day of March, 2005, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.

18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

